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Foreword Summer 2017 
It’s been a busy and strenuous year so far. Despite the challenges the weather has thrown at us, we’ve only 
had to cancel one work day (in February). Only the July work day to go, and then we all get a rest in the 
August holiday period. 

Our only real disappointment has been the quad bikers back on the 
Meadow. In spring, the Rangers extended the metal fence on 
Severnside Drive – but the bikers just found a way around it. 
However, the access points have been examined with a view to 
preventing illegal access. Our thanks go to the Parks and 
Woodlands Department for what they have done so far – it must 
seem a fruitless and unending task. 

On a brighter note, the Valley is looking lush and green. There is 
very little litter now, and the paths are nice and open. This 

is due in part to the alliance between FoS and the 
Handsworth Roadhogs running club. Tony Weightman 

(Roadhog) has been regularly turning up to assist with the FoS workdays, partly in preparation for 
the ‘Handsworth Hobble’ which takes place in June - his cheerful hard work has been very 
welcome. 

So, halfway through 2017 – and Pat is starting to plan activities for the rest of the year. This will 
probably involve (her) paddling in the Brook, and a lot more lopping & chopping and the 
inevitable bramble-bashing. See you in July! 

Pat & Mick Howells. 

 

Friends of Shirtcliffe Website and Facebook Page 
For those who do not already know, FoS have our very own website. It is at www.friendsofshirtcliffe.co.uk. 
Please do have a look and, if you have any ideas for changes or additions, then use the Contacts/Problems tab 
on the website to let us know (or just tell Mick in any way you wish). 

Have you had a look at the FoS Facebook page? Andrew has done us proud – he works hard at keeping the 
articles up-to-date. Do have a gander at the photographs he has included – they are wonderful! 

Visit and “Like” us on the Facebook page: www.facebook.com/FriendsofShirtcliffe  
You can spread the word, like, share and comment on FOS posts and activities. 

List of Officers 
Secretary Andrew Virgin  

Treasurer Pat Howells 0114 2690158 (fos@howells.force9.net) 
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Clean down of Vicar Lane Path & Steps 8th April 2017 
 
It was a beautiful, sunny Spring afternoon. Six FoS 
volunteers plus Nick Blood the Ranger gathered together 
for the annual muck-raking session down Vicar Lane 
path. Of all the activities we have to do, this is the one we 
really hate! 

However, on this occasion the condition of the path 
wasn’t too bad – just dead leaves and a little dried-up 
mud. 

Andrew, Mick, 
Susan, and Tony 
spread out along 
the path to scrape 
and sweep. As 
usual, Patrick took on the steps – which he fettled all on his own. Nick 
had brought his trusty strimmer – and together they trimmed back the 
brambles and grasses on the bank at the top of the path. 

It was Pat’s first outing after her enforced absences, so the others 
forbade her to do any scraping. They patted her on the head, gave her a 
bin bag and a litter picker, and pointed her to the woods. 

The clean-down seem to be over very quickly. However, it was at this 
point that we realised that we hadn’t touched the top part where Nick 
had been working. So, the whole team (except for Pat) ascended to the 
summit and processed that section. 

Meanwhile, back in the woods, Pat had strolled along picking litter (just half a 
bag full from the woods), and looking at butterflies and flowers. She took time 
out to watch a Long-tailed Tit bathing in the brook near Schubert Bridge. She 
then wandered on along the Valley bottom to Severnside Meadow, to check 
whether the broken wooden fence had been replaced. In passing she noted 
several heaps of fly-tipped household rubbish – a big one by the sleeper bridge, 
and some burnt-out furniture below the Meadow. She collected a large bagful of 
litter, which she managed to carry back to the bottom of Vicar Lane. 

 

Pat told Nick about the huge 
mounds of rubbish, and he 
arranged for it to be removed 
over the next week. 

As ever, hearty thanks go to all 
and sundry who gave up their 
time to work on this strenuous 
task. It does make change to 
end up dusty rather than muddy 
(that’s an improvement?). 
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Pat’s first walk-through since Christmas 5th May 2017 
It was a beautifully warm, sunny Spring morning with just a breath of breeze. Since I was feeling a lot better, I 
thought I would take a gentle stroll through the Valley. I needed to check for any problems for the work day, 
and I wanted to do my usual flora & fauna survey. 

I started at Church Lane and walked up through the fields and onto the Edge, where I met a couple of local 
dog walkers who had been waiting for 3 weeks(!) to tell me, gloatingly, about the special birds they’d seen. 
They had spotted a pair of lapwings. They’d had regular sightings of partridges. Also, they’d seen a pair of 
Mallards with ducklings. They’d even seen Herons along the Brook and in the fields! IT’S NOT FAIR - these 
things are never around when I am. 

However, I heard lots of Chiffchaffs. There were wildflowers and 
butterflies in abundance. The cowslips in Calcium Corner were in 
full bloom – the clump is getting bigger. I even thought I heard a 
Grasshopper Warbler on the Edge near Smelter Wood – wow! 

I took a quick detour 
to look at Severnside 
Meadow. It was a 
depressing sight, with 

big patches of bare earth marking the quad bikers’ circuit. I 
looked for the Adder’s Tongue Fern, but only found a few very 
small fronds in the top eastern corner. The only high point was 
finding the metal fence along Severnside Drive had been 
completed. 

The Bluebells and Wild Garlic in Shirtcliffe Woods were spectacular. I was really glad I made the effort, 
though I was very tired afterwards. 

The resulting list of flora and fauna came to over 80 species! I submitted a copy to the Ecology Unit for 
inclusion in the Database. 

Pruning the Western Plantation 13th May 2017 

We had set ourselves 4 tasks for this occasion. Our main task was taking off side 
branches and removing unwanted saplings in the plantation to the west side of 
Severnside Meadow. The other 3 smaller tasks were: unblocking the culvert in 
the Boggy Bit; removing fly -tipped rubbish from the Brook and bank below the 
Meadow; and removing Himalayan Balsam from the stream bank below 
Severnside Drive. 

As usual, we separated into teams. Mick, Sue, Gareth, Chris, Patrick, 
and Tony dealt with the Plantation. They removed the lower branches 
and any dead wood from the bigger trees. Ash and Sycamore saplings 
were taken out to open up the understorey. It took the full 2 hours to do 
it, but the Plantation is now nicely opened out so that light and air can 
get through to the ground. Naturally, this task included whacking back 
brambles! 

James the Ranger took on the thankless and unending task of clearing 
away the fly-tipped rubbish (he’d already removed the enormous pile 
which Pat had reported on the April workday). He found 3 children’s 
bikes in the Brook – into the van they went, along with the other bagged-up debris. 

Pat slid down the bank in the Boggy Bit to attack the blockage in the culvert inflow. It consisted mainly of 
leaves and twigs, but there were also some biggish logs of wood. Pat managed to pull it all out (with a ‘hooky 
thing’), and toss it up onto the bank. The only thing she couldn’t remove was a fair-sized tree trunk which was 
solidly wedged in the pipe – it will take a winch to pull it out! 
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Pat then joined James in grubbing out the Balsam seedlings from the stream banks below Severnside Drive. 
They raked out an area about 8 feet x 8 feet – the rakings made a good sized pile on a very dry area of the 
bank. Left in the dry, the seedlings should snirp up and die (with any luck!). James then discovered something 
really nasty amongst the nettles on the bank below the Drive. Someone had dumped a bedsheet-wrapped 
container holding the rotting remains of a dead animal (a dog?). James immediately reported this to the 
council for safe removal. 

At 2:45pm, Pat & James strolled 
back to join the others for a last 15 
minutes pruning. The job was 
almost finished anyway, and it 
looked really good! 

All the tasks were completed by just after 3:00pm. It was a really 
satisfying day (apart from the dead dog). 

 

Eco Meeting 17th May 2017 
Pat & Mick Howells represented Friends of Shirtcliffe at this meeting. 

Pat had put together a summary of our group’s activities for February to May 2017, 
which she read out to the meeting. She also mentioned a few problems which had 
been noted in the Valley. 

The various items were discussed and compared with what other groups were 
experiencing. As a ‘by the way’, during these conversations, Pat received 
confirmation of the Grasshopper Warbler she had heard in the Valley. 

If you would like a copy of the document submitted, then we will be pleased to 
supply you with one. 

 

Fettling Smelter Wood 10th June 2017 
It’s been a while since we did much work in Smelter Wood. The 
brambles were doing what brambles do best – outgrowing everything 
else! There was also a scattering of rubbish adorning the woodland 
floor. The only thing that had been done was that Nick Blood 
(Ranger) had mown the larger paths a couple of weeks ago. It was 
time we gave it a good fettling. 

There were 4 of us volunteers (Sue, 
Patrick, Pat & Mick), along with 
James Smith the Ranger. We had 
intended to have a clearout of the Brook as well, but as there had been so 
much rain overnight that we thought it unwise to go paddling (and possibly 
disturb creatures of the deep). 

As usual, we divided into teams. Pat and James picked litter. James had 
already picked over the TPT (having found very little rubbish), before 
coming into the woods. In contrast, just in the stretch from the TPT to the 
Bridge he collected enough to fill a bag! Pat cleaned along the Diagonal 
Path, before turning up the Sewer Pipe Path and vanishing into the Small 
Glade. In passing, she did a little ‘bramble bashing’ along the Small Glade 
exit path. Then she wandered down to the Brook, slithering down the bank 

and jumping from shoal to shoal, to reach a tree root which was festooned in plastic and rotting cloth. This 
was duly consigned to her bin bag before she reversed her route – boy, was she muddy (what a surprise)! 
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Patrick gleefully selected the large Bowsaw and vanished into the wilderness. He spent his time cutting down 
dead trees, and trimming back large overgrown shoots. He sawed the offcuts into smaller pieces for easy 
disposal – one of the logs was going on for 15 feet long (maybe slight exaggeration here by Pat, but it was 
heavy and she helped Patrick carry it into the undergrowth). 

Sue and Mick carefully opened out the Diagonal Path. Mick opted to excise the 
nettles and brambles from the raspberry patch at the upper end of the path. While he 
was bramble bashing, Mick came across an old tree stump covered in some rather 
nice and large bracket fungi, which we had all unknowingly walked past several 
times (later identified as Dryad’s Saddle, Polyporus squamosus).  

Sue spent the 2 hours clearing a good space around 
clumps of Sedges – Remote Sedge and Wood Sedge. 
These plants are important Ancient Woodland Indicators, and they were being 
suffocated by the brambles. Clearing the brambles revealed patches of tiny 
white toadstools – very pretty. 

Towards the end of the session, having finished the litter pick, James picked up 
some Loppers and joined in the fun. 

Altogether, a strenuous day – but well worth the (back-breaking) effort. 
 

Wildlife Notes 
All these were found by the side of the paths in Smelter Wood: 
 
In the Richmond Avenue Grassland (by the side of Smelter Wood), 
subsidence has created a new shallow pool, surrounded by a large stand of 
Great Willowherb. The pool has already been colonised by small water 
beetles (type unknown). Pat will be watching to see what develops. 
 
Remote Sedge (Carex remota) 

 
 
Some good-sized clumps (about 18” across), in the area cleared by Sue. Sedges are 
related to grasses, but their stems are not smoothly rounded – they have ‘edges’! 
You can feel this by rolling the stem between your fingers. 
 
 

 
Little Wheel Toadstool (Marasmius rotula) 
 
As the brambles were cleared away, dozens of these delicate toadstools were 
revealed. They are tiny - the caps are only about half an inch across! They grow on 
dead twigs and roots. 
 
A Bolete 

 
This fungus was growing on the coal measures by the side 
of the Main Path. Opinion is divided as to which Bolete it 
is. Paul Garland suggests it is Red Cracking Bolete 
(Boletus chrysenteron), and Ziggy Senkans believes it to 
be Suede Bolete (Boletus subtomentosus). We are firmly 
sitting on the fence – you choose! 
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Friends of Shirtcliffe schedule for the rest of 2017: 
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July 15th Workday: General Tidy-up 

Since this is the last one before the summer break, I thought it would be wise to do a tidy round, just to make 
sure that the valley is all spruced up for the holiday period. So, we will be picking up any litter, shifting the 
odd blockage from the Brook, and generally making sure the paths are all open. I don't think there are any 
fallen trees, but there may be one or two biggish branches need taking off. 

The work day will run from 1 PM to 3 PM, and the meeting point will be Schubert Bridge (on Beaver Hill 
Road, below and opposite the Fire Training Centre), grid reference: SK 41997 85300. 
 
All comers are welcome – equipment and protective gloves are provided. 

Please note: some of the paths will be slippery, so do wear suitable footwear and take care. 

 

 

No decision has yet been made on activities for the rest of the workdays. However, any work that has to be 
done on the slopes of Smelter Wood will have to take place when the water level in the Brook is low – maybe 
later in the Summer. We can generally do Scrub Control up until the nesting period, which begins in April, but 
then we can start again in September. Please do let us know of any problems you spot – we can always change 
the schedule! 

Dates for the rest of the year: 
September   9th 

October  14th   
November 11th   
December    9th 

 August is the holiday period, so no workday is scheduled for this month. 
 

The week before each workday, FoS Officers undertake a Risk Assessment walk. If you spot any 
problems in the intervening period, please let one of the committee members know. 

 

Other Events: South East Sheffield Countryside and Eco Advisory Group Meeting, held at Reignhead 
Primary School, Grange Road, Beighton, S20 1FD. To be held on Wednesday 20th September starting at 
1:30pm (and normally lasting a couple of hours). 
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